# Chilton Chronicle

published by Chilton Parish Council

#### No.467 May 2020

As everyone is aware due to Covid-19 all public Parish Council meetings have been cancelled. The Parish Council is in the process of setting up remote Council meetings and there should be one on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> May. Once it is organised an agenda and how to join will be published on the Parish Council website. http://www.parish-council.com/chilton

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

### **Useful Reminders**

The Chilton Mutual Aid Group can be contacted on <a href="mailto:chiltonaid@gmail.com">chiltonaid@gmail.com</a> or their Facebook page, Chilton Mutual Aid Group.

All the play equipment is closed until further notice. During this time the equipment will **not be** checked.

The Salvation Army Clothing Bank in the Village Hall Car Park is closed.

Facebook pages that will have information Chilton Village Community Chilton Village, Oxfordshire Chilton Field Community

The latest report for our District Councillors can be found on the Parish Council website.

# Keeping Parks And Other Playing Spaces Open

Please help us to keep these spaces open safely to protect yourself and others. Visit these open spaces alone or with others from your household.

Remain local, stick to your local green spaces. Do not drive to spaces elsewhere

Keep at least 2 metres apart from others Stay at home if you are unwell or show symptoms

With so many people using all the lovely paths around the Village please can dog owners be responsible, make sure you pick up after your dog and take the bag home.

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

## **Rose & Crown News**

Shea Keegan writes: "Thanks to everybody who has patronised my take away meals service at the Rose

and Crown, particularly the Sunday lunches. We are now getting the hang of the Sunday lunch production. The first weekend there was a long queue outside the pub – made longer by everybody keeping the correct distance apart!

The second Sunday Jerry Burbage kindly agreed to deliver meals within the village both sides of the A34, to reduce the queue of people collecting meals. There were some delays because I work on my own in the pub, cooking and serving the food in take away containers. Now we are getting more experienced at it, and last Sunday, 19 April, we did a lot better. The Sunday lunch menu is available 12.30 – 3.00pm.

I have adjusted the weekday take away meals service in the light of experience. It's now available Mondays to Saturdays 6pm to 9pm. There was hardly any demand at lunch time. I added Fish and Chips last week and this is a popular dish, alongside Irish Stew, Chicken Curry and Pizza. Phone me on 01235 862992 to order.

I look forward to continuing to serve you through the side window during the period of lock down, and even more to see you <u>inside</u> the pub when we are allowed to open properly again!"

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

### **Garden Waste Service**

The Vale is now taking new customers for the garden waste service (Brown bins). The service costs £49 per year and is an annual subscription paid by direct debit. As the council offices are currently closed to the public, at this time they can only take subscriptions online.

For more details see the garden waste pages on the www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/services-and-advice/recycling-rubbish-and-waste/garden-waste

The service will also take extra garden waste (equivalent of another brown bin eg three bin bags) on the following collection weeks: 11-15 May

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

# <u>Cancellation of Christian Aid Week</u> collections

Unfortunately, due to the current Covid-19 (Corona Virus) pandemic, the annual Door to Door Collections for Christian Aid have had to be cancelled.

This means that the annual All Saints' Women's Group Plant Sale is also cancelled.

Christian Aid Week will still happen, but on-line only. If anyone wishes to make a donation please see <a href="https://www.christianaid.org.uk/appeals/key-appeals/christian-aid-week">https://www.christianaid.org.uk/appeals/key-appeals/christian-aid-week</a>

If you have any queries, please contact Hazel Benton, Chilton Christian Aid Week Organiser on 01235 821714.

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

## **Astons online Computer Advice**

Free IT advice is available to Chilton computer users by appointment from home every Tuesday morning 10:00am to 12:00noon. Please request help by email to theastonsonline@gmail.com or, if this is impossible, by phone to 07780958249. When you contact us, please tell us about your specific issues and how you would like to be contacted, with phone numbers and email addresses. We'll agree an appointment time when you will be phoned or emailed by your helper.

Help with online shopping and personal communications like WhatsApp is in most demand. More information at www.astonsonline.uk

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

# The D Day Commemoration Service at the RAF Harwell Memorial Stone

Unfortunately , due to the current pandemic the Service that should have taken place on Saturday  $6^{\text{th}}$  June has had to be cancelled.

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

#### **For Information**

PCSO Tim Deane's contact details. Mobile: 07976 978916

Email:tim.deane@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

# **Lights Out, Potholes, Fly Tipping?**

These can all be reported on Fix-My-Street by going to <a href="https://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk">https://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk</a>

Follow the link above and then enter an Oxfordshire postcode, or **street** name and area; Locate the problem on a map of the area; Enter details of the problem

~\*~\*~\*~\*~

Clerk: Liz Morris, 6 Latton Close, 01235 834233

Email: parishclkchilton@btinternet.com

#### **Parish Council Chairman**

Mr Chris Broad

14 Latton Close 834347

<u>Please Note:</u> The Parish Council does not accept any responsibility for the adverts placed in the Chilton Chronicle